
 

 

March 19, 2014 

To:  Fox Cities Transit Commission 
        Finance Committee 
 
From:  Debra Ebben 
            Administrative Services Manager 
 
Subject:  Acceptance of two Federal Transit Administration capital grants from Wisconsin DOT 
for $165,992  
 
Background:   
 
As part of MAP-21 the State of Wisconsin receives an allocation of federal transit capital funds which 
they then distributed to all transit systems in the state.     
 
Valley Transit’s 2013 allocation was $65,136 and the 2014 allocation is $67,658.  The FTA provides 
these funds as an 80/20 grant; 80% grant funded and 20% local match.  Valley Transit intends to use the 
funds to replace an old, fully depreciated maintenance support vehicle ($25,000), capital parts and tires 
($50,000) with the remaining portion to be combined with other capital grant funding for the purchase of 
two replacement buses.   The costs associated with this grant are as follows: 
 
Project      Cost    Grant  Dep Acct  Operating  
Maintenance support vehicle:    $25,000  $20,000   $5,000 
Bus parts and tires:    $50,000  $40,000     $10,000 
Bus replacement    $90,992  $72,794 $18,198     
Total cost:      $165,992 $132,794 $23,198    $10,000 
 
Recommendation: 
That the Transit Commission and the Finance Committee accept from the Wisconsin DOT, two Federal 
Transit Administration capital grants for $165,992 ($132,794 federal, $23,198 from Valley Transit’s 
depreciation reserve, $10,000 operating) and that Valley Transit’s spending authority for 2014 be 
modified to include the new capital funds. 
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